[image: image1.png]T

1928

ALIOS ADIUVA



St Roch’s Secondary School

Parent Council Meeting 

Thursday 15/01/2015
Sederent:    
M Bowers, P Boyle, M Chambers, B Hewitt, R McKellar, J McLaughlin, 
M Mulligan, A Simpson, S Stone, A Glen (minute)
Apologies:
W Jones
	1. Introductions
	Group made introductions to the new Head Teacher Stephen Stone.
Stephen Stone discussed previous background and updates for 2015

· New St Roch’s Twitter account

· School Handbook – new Authority template approach

· Budget Meeting with N Martin AFA

· Staffing – PT RE – hopefully advertised by April 2015
PT Modern Languages – being advertised Friday 16/01/15

· Staffing 2015-2016 meeting date to be confirmed with Collette Bone HR Dept

	

	2. Previous minutes

	Agreed

Matters Arising:

Item 2. School Website – Bernadette Hewitt made apologies for not being in attendance at last meeting and insists no criticism is being made of the school website – she is just enquiring when the items which are under reconstruction will be completed
Stephen Stone agrees on the need to make the best possible use of the school website and is keen to explore how this resource might be developed – whether still by Mr Tart, another teacher, a member of the office staff or even a committee. Different schools have different models and the school will proceed mindful of everyone’s workload. In the meantime, the Twitter feed has been linked to the website and so there is already a constant newsfeed on to the front page of the website.

	

	3. Lourdes Donation
	E-mail received from 2 Senior Pupils Caitlin Maxwell and Raquel Johnstone re Lourdes Trip 2015 with St Margaret’s Youth Group
Group discussed & agreed to donate £200


	

	4. Family Ceilidh Night Thursday 22/01/15 
	Cancelled due to Prelim Exams – to be rescheduled for Feb/March 2015. Maureen Mulligan will arrange another date with Stuart Cameron

	MM/

SC

	5. Parent Council Training opportunities
	Bernadette Hewitt discussed upcoming Training events

Interest to be e-mailed to Ann Glen


	AG

	6. Modern Languages
	Bernadette Hewitt enquired about the possibility of another language being offered to S1-S3 pupils

Stephen Stone will meet with the Senior Management Team and Debbie Green (PT Business Education and school timetabler) on Friday 16/01/15 to discuss 2015-2016 timetable –  they will review  this for the next session.
	

	7. School Uniform
	Bernadette Hewitt raised concerns regarding pupils not in full school uniform at the end of the school day on way home.
Group discussed & all agreed full school uniform is being enforced by SMT and all teaching staff - all pupils are adhering to this (possibly pupils going home straight from a PE class which were seen at the end of day) 
Mary Ann Bowers has been approached by parents re pupils being sent home for having no school tie/Blazer – Pat Boyle assured the group that parents would be contacted to bring uniform items to school – no pupil would be sent home for not being in school uniform


	

	3. Treasury Report


	£300 returned from SSVP group (pensioners Christmas lunch cancelled)  - Balance £2200
Angie Simpson suggested the group make an application to the Area Committee for funding.
	

	4. AOCB
	Basketball Hoops – Stephen Stone met with Susan Malloy re

property issues – another meeting scheduled for next week with 

Graeme Sloan and Susan – will discuss where these can 

eventually be placed in school.
School Football Pitches – Jamie McLaughlin discussed previous 

issues regarding facilities. Stephen Stone will again raise with 
Glasgow City Council on behalf of the Parent Council
New members – Claire Gardiner Faculty Head Science Dept has 

expressed an interest to Pat Boyle in joining the group as a co-
opt member – group agreed nomination – Stephen Stone will 
publicise the next meeting date on the school website for staff 

and parents to attend if they wish to join the group

	SS

SS

	
	Next meeting scheduled for Tuesday 24/02/15
Meeting closed 7.30pm
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